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Dear Parents and Carers, 
  
Summer Fair 

Despite the rain it was so lovely to be able to hold the Summer Fair last week. 
Thank you to everyone who helped out, donated, bought wrist bands and raffle 
tickets and supported. The total money raised was an amazing £1780. 
  

A huge thank you to our fantastic FOAS team for all their hard work in planning and 
organising the event - they work incredibly hard all year to plan enjoyable events 
that raise money for our school. 
  
Camp! 

As I write this, Year 6 are away in London having the time of their lives. They are 
enjoying an action-packed few days including a walking tour of some of the sights 
(complete with a photoshoot outside Buckingham Palace), trips on the London Eye 
and down the River Thames, climbing to the very top of St Paul’s Cathedral, a visit 
to Covent Garden, dining in style, watching Matilda at the theatre and even fitting 
in a visit to Legoland on the way home. We have posted some lovely photos on the 
school Facebook page. 
  
Thank you to all the staff who have accompanied the children on these camps and 
on the Year 3, Year 4 and Year 5 camps earlier this term. It is a lovely thing to do, 
because it’s great to see the children in a completely different environment, but it’s 
exhausting and very little sleep is involved! Without their dedication, these trips 
could not go ahead and we really are very grateful to them all. 
 
Today we said goodbye to Mr Keast who has been working at Alverton for many 
years. We thank him and wish him every success for the future. 

  
Have a lovely weekend, 
  
Cathryn Wicks 
Head of School 



Remember – safeguarding is  everyone’s 

responsibility 

If you have a safeguarding concern, please 

contact Martin Higgs (Designated 

Safeguarding Lead) at 

head@alverton.tpacademytrust.org or, if it 

is out of school hours, please contact the 

Multi Agency Referral Unit on 0300 1231 

116;  

E-mail: 

multiagencyreferralunit@cornwall.gov.uk  

THIS IS OUR 

 

HELP YOUR SHELF 

 

How it Works 

 

It’s all free. 

 

Take what you need, 
whenever you need it. 

 

No Questions Asked – No Judgements Made 

 

Give what you can if you would like to. 

We currently have lots of items on our Help 
Your Shelf ready for collection which are free 
for anyone to take at any time. 
If you prefer, you can buy a reusable bag for 
£1 and fill this with items from the shelf. Once 
you’ve bought your bag, you can fill it with as 
much as you want, as many times as you want. 
Whichever way you choose, the Help Your 
Shelf is available all day and you can pop in at 
any time. 

Outstanding money owed 

At present there are a sizeable number of 

debts owing for breakfast club, after 

school child care, trips, swimming and 

lunches. TPAT cannot allow any debt to be 

carried over to September and certainly 

none for anyone leaving the school. Please 

ensure that any money owed for any 

outstanding amounts are paid by Thursday 

20th July at the latest. Please check your 

Schoolmoney account to see if you owe 

anything. All debts for lunches must be 

paid to Chartwells  by the end of term. 

Well done 
 
Lola, Alby and Poppy took part in a schools 
showjumping competition last week. Alby, competing 
on Tiny for the first time, did an amazing job going 
clear and Poppy was amazing as one of the youngest 
riders on her lovely pony Quattro also going clear but 
just out of the placings as a team. Lola also went clear 
for her team and came 5th as an individual out of 44 
riders. 
 
Overall a long day but great team effort everyone 
enjoyed the day. Well done to all of them. 
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Daisy’s Diary 

Not long until the end of term and my last day! And there’s so much to dooooo! I was a bit 
worried I’d go without thanking everyone who’s come in and helped with Alverton’s Outdoors 
over the years so I’m getting it in this week’s newsletter. Thank you so much to all those parents 
and helpers who have come in and made gardens, help plonk Wendy houses together, dug up 
bamboo for hours and dug in concrete slabs so it doesn’t take over the world, donated bulbs and 
seeds and plants and trees, painted and planted and built so that we could have so many school 
gardens  and lovely outdoor spaces. Lots of businesses and organisations have donated things as 
well - most of them knowingly!! - and also thank you to all of you who have been so encouraging 
over the years and telling me how lovely things were looking even when I felt it actually looked 
like the start of one of those apocalyptic films where humans had been wiped out and everything 
had started to grow into a jungle. And obviously 
thank you to the children who were just super and 
always had better ideas than me. 

Guys! We’ve done one and a half dumpy bags of 
bottles! And the children have made them super 
clean and ready to go. We need more so dig out 
your single use plastic bottles - 
Washed 
Not squashed 
Labels off 
Lids on 
And put them in the big yellow bag in the staff car 
park. I’ll put an invite to the big bottle event next 
week so you can see what happens to them!  

Here’s me and my troupe collecting bottles around 
PZ (in our cossies - of course!) 

 

It’s Penzance Pride this Saturday 8th July – wishing all 
our families who are attending a lovely day!  



0300 123 3393 

0808 802 6666 

0344 411 1444 

Penzance CTIPA Foodbank 

The CTIPA Foodbank in Penzance provides food for 
anyone in need. If their support would be helpful to 
you, just phone Veryan or Adele in the office in 
confidence on 01736 364087 and they can phone the 
Foodbank for you who will be able to help. 
The Foodbank are extremely busy at the moment and 
are very grateful for any donations. 

 

www.mind.org.uk 

0300 123 3393 



 

There is a lot of help and advice available to help you keep your children safe online. Have a look at the 

Online Safety section of our website for lots of useful information and links  http://www.alverton.org.uk/

website/online_safety_for_families/246722.  Your child’s teacher will also always be happy to talk to you 

about online safety.  

http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/online_safety_for_families/246722
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Free School Meals / Pupil Premium 
 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schools-and-education/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/ 
 
Registering a child as eligible for free school meals (as described below) means that your child receives 
a free meal every day (though they can, of course, bring a packed lunch should they prefer) but there 
are additional benefits too. Pupil Premium brings more money into the school to help children achieve 
and learn. Children in receipt of the Pupil Premium also receive other benefits (eg contributions 
towards Key Stage 2 camps and funding to use for uniform, music lessons, trips etc). At some times, 
there are further benefits for these children such as food vouchers during holiday times where these 
are given. Please see the Pupil Premium Provision Map in the Pupil Premium section of our website 
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/pupil_premium/172518 or speak to Mrs Gill or Mrs Stacey in the 
office or contact Mrs O’Rourke who leads our Pupil Premium provision. 
 
The easiest and quickest way to apply for free school meals is online through the Cornwall Council 
website but, if you are unable to do this, you can call the Free School Meals team on 01872 323298 and 
a member of the team will call you back to complete the application over the phone.  
 
A child is eligible for free school meals if their parent / carer (or the child themselves) receives any of 
the following benefits: 
· Income Support (IS) 
· Job Seekers' Allowance (Income-Based) and equal based Job Seekers Allowance 
· Income Related Employment and Support Allowance (ESA-IR) and equal based Employment and 
Support Allowance 
· Child Tax Credit (CTC) with an annual income of less than £16,190 
· Working Tax Credit run-on - paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit 
· Guarantee Element of Pension Credit (GPC) 
· Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 (IAA) Support 
· Universal Credit - your household income must be less than £7,400 a year (after tax and not including 
any benefits you get) as assessed by earnings from up to three of your most recent assessment periods 
 
If you are claiming the benefits listed below you are NOT eligible for free school meals, regardless of 
what other benefits / credits are being claimed: 
· Working Tax Credit 
· Contribution-Based Job Seeker's Allowance and / or Contribution-Based Employment and Support 
Allowance 
 
NB All Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 pupils are entitled to receive a free school meal as part of the 
Universal Infant Free School Meals (UIFSM) initiative, regardless of what benefits are being claimed. 
However, some children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 may also have an entitlement to benefits-
related free school meals and it is important to apply for these if you think your child may be eligible. 
 
Registering for free school meals / Pupil Premium is confidential. If you think that your child is eligible, 
we strongly recommend that you contact Cornwall Council as detailed above. Mrs Gill and Mrs Stacey 
in the office will also be able to help you and answer any questions you may have. 
 
Thank you. 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schools-and-education/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/
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STARS OF THE WEEK 
Kittiwakes   Marissa for having a super imagination & for your burst of curiosity 

Curlews  Elijah  you have been a total star all year  

   Neve  you have been a total star all year    

Puffins  Amy  for being so kind, patient & an all round superstar 

Owls   Layton for being an all round superstar & always giving 100% in everything 

Kingfishers  Kitto  for his super story writing 

Trencrom  Kaylan for always being an exemplary member of the class 

Lanyon  Ruby  for putting in great effort this year with work 

Kerris   Ava  for being such a lovely member of our class 

Bodrifty  Brodie for working so hard all year& being an absolute pleasure to teach 

Bosigran  Hannah for being such a lovely member of Bosigran class  

Lunchtime Star Chloe  for being super helpful 

 

Clubs 

All clubs have now finished except 

Tennis on Tuesday (last one). Please 

collect your child from school at 3.15pm 

unless they are booked into after school 

child care. 

I have learned the hard way this week that there are people out there who seem happy but are the exact opposite 

and, to be honest, it’s left me reeling a bit. On the back of this it occurs to 

me that the same will be true for many adults out there, to varying 

degrees and I have been wondering about that and what I personally can 

do. I am smiling more, at total strangers (we all know the positive 

benefits of a smile) and I feel duty bound to try to make a small 

difference in this way as much as I can. I also know that some of our 

parents find the thought of 6 weeks of summer holidays with their child/

ren a challenge, socially, emotionally and financially. It can be daunting, 

with potential issues such as child care, loneliness, the challenge of 

constantly finding something to do (that doesn’t cost too much), partners 

that  may be at work all day or living elsewhere; it’s not always great fun for everybody. Children also benefit 

hugely from play dates with peers and it will help them when they come back in September. So why not have look 

around at those in your class and swap numbers? Even just that can make somebody feel better, even the promise 

of one small play date in the park can be an event to look forward to, for adults and children alike. It’ll make you 

and others feel better and will go a long way towards helping our community. My very best wishes, Mrs Daylak  

Lost property 

All the un-named lost property remaining in the 

lost property box on 21st  July will be taken to the 

charity shop so please come and check the box 

before then if you are missing something. All 

named items will be returned to your child. The 

box can be found outside the side hall door.  



DIARY DATES 

Friday 21st July 

1.30pm 

Year 6 Leavers Assembly 

Friday 21st July 

3.15pm 

School closes for Summer holidays 

Monday 24th July School closed - INSET Day 

Tuesday 25th July School closed - INSET Day 

Wednesday 26th July-Sunday 3rd September Summer holidays - school closed 

Monday 4th September School closed - INSET Day 

Tuesday 5th September 

8.30am 

School opens for Autumn term 






